From: Hornby, Kathleen (HOU) < Kathleen. Hornby@mahouse.gov>

Sent: Monday, November 28, 2022 2:04 PM

To: LeBlanc, Diane <dleblanc@cambridgema.gov>
Cc: Crane, Paula <pcrane@cambridgema.gov>

Subject: Re: Checking in - Questions from Councillor Nolan - Home Rule Petition - Cambridge - 07/29/19

Dear Diane,

The home rule was engrossed (approved) by the House last week and is now in the Senate. It still has to be engrossed by the Senate and then enacted in both chambers. At that point, it will be sent to Governor Baker's desk and he has ten days to act on it. You may follow its progress here: https://malegislature.gov/Bills/192/H3858.

Best, Kathleen

## Kathleen M. Hornby | (she/her)

Chief of Staff
Office of State Representative Marjorie C. Decker
House Chair, Joint Committee on Public Health
State House Room 130
Boston, MA 02133
617-722-2130

From: LeBlanc, Diane < dleblanc@cambridgema.gov>

Sent: Monday, November 28, 2022 12:48 PM

To: Hornby, Kathleen (HOU) < Kathleen. Hornby@mahouse.gov >

Cc: LeBlanc, Diane < dleblanc@cambridgema.gov >; Crane, Paula < pcrane@cambridgema.gov >

Subject: Checking in - Questions from Councillor Nolan - Home Rule Petition - Cambridge - 07/29/19

You don't often get email from dleblanc@cambridgema.gov. Learn why this is important

Dear Kathleen,

Councillor Nolan has asked that I reach out to you with the following questions.

- When can we expect this home rule to finally be signed into law?
- After the third reading, does it go to the Governor to sign? How long will that take?

Please advise at your earliest convenience.

Best,

Diane

City Clerk - Cambridge